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    Children in the Neenah Joint School District 
will have the opportunity to attend a four-year-
old kindergarten program beginning in the 
2015-16 school year. The Board of Education 
approved the program at its Dec. 16 meeting.
   The voluntary program will be five half-days 
with a morning and an afternoon session. 
Classes will be held at Washington Elementary 
School and other District buildings with avail-
able classrooms. A request for proposal will 
be put out to community facilities to host any 
additional classrooms needed. All staff will be 
hired and evaluated by the District.
   Two community input sessions were held in 
November to gauge interest and gather feed-
back for the program, which aims to better 
prepare students academically and socially for 
kindergarten. 

   Registration for the program will begin in 
February and more details will be provided 
in a packet mailed to prospective families in  
January. Those interested in enrolling their 
child in the program who have not received a 
packet by Jan. 31 should call the administra-
tion building at 920-751-6800.
    A curriculum will be developed through 
Wisconsin Department of Instruction stan-
dards and input from current District  
kindergarten teachers. Stacie Nelson, current-
ly the part-time administrator at Washington, 
has been given a full-time contract to oversee 
the program.
  Transportation will be offered by the 
District, however, details will not be  
determined until sites are established and  
registration is completed.

w 4K is a voluntary public education 
program for eligible District residents.
w The program is regulated by the Wis-
consin Department of Public Instruction 
and employs licensed teachers hired by 
the District.
w Registration for the fall of 2015 will 
begin in February.
w The program will be half-day ses-
sions held five days per week. There 
will be morning and afternoon sessions.
w The program will recognize a slight 
increase in the mill rate, which will still 
be the lowest in the Fox Valley.

4K: What You 
Need to Know

Dialogue Wins State’s 
Top Newsletter Award
    The Neenah Joint School District’s community 
newsletter, the Dialogue, received an Award of Ex-
cellence, the top honor bestowed by the Wisconsin 
School Public Relations Association.
    The Dialogue highlights District news and up-
coming events. It is published quarterly and dis-
tributed by mail to every household in the District 
boundary. 
    “The Dialogue is a valuable communication tool 
for us and we are honored with this award,” said 
Superintendent Dr. Mary Pfeiffer. “Hopefully our 
community members have also found the publica-
tion beneficial for keeping up with our District news 
and events.”
    The Dialogue is written and edited by District 
Communications Manager Jim Strick. It is printed 
and distributed by DigiPrint in Neenah. Members 
of the Illinois School Public Relations Association 
judged the entries.

Neenah High School Wins $25,000 Grant 
in State Farm Safe Driving Campaign

   A recent safe driving on-
line voting campaign net-
ted Neenah High School a 
$25,000 grant from State 
Farm Insurance.
   Neenah was one of 100 
winners nationwide, in-
cluding one of 50 among 
large schools, in the “Cel-
ebrate My Drive” compe-
tition. The program had 
3,283 registered schools 

as individuals were asked 
to log onto a website to 
make a pledge toward safe 
driving. Each e-mail ad-

dress was permitted one vote per day over a 10-day span in October. 
   Neenah is required to invest at least 10 percent of the grant on a teen driver safety 
program for students. Neenah plans to use the remaining funds to remodel common 
areas in the Armstrong wing for student use.

(L to R): Neenah H.S. teacher Ryan Peterson, Principal 

Brian Wunderlich, Mayor Dean Kaufert, State Farm agent 

Dave Mader and State Farm agent Josh Carter.
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Since taking on the super-
intendent role six years 
ago, I’ve been asked 
many times why Neenah 
doesn’t have a four-year-
old kindergarten program. 
In that time, we have  
surveyed the community 
and found overwhelming 
support for this program. 

After careful consideration, I’m excited to say 
our School Board will support four-year-old kin-
dergarten beginning in 2015-16.

Our current kindergarten program enrolls  
students who enter with a wide range of skills, 
both academically and socially. One of the  
primary goals of our four-year-old program is to 
better prepare all of our students for kindergar-
ten with school expectations and the basics for 
improving their reading and math skills entering 
elementary school.

It is important to note that all of our four-year-
olds will be taught by teachers hired and evalu-
ated by the Neenah Joint School District. It also 
should be noted that the program is completely 
voluntary.

Many of you are likely wondering about potential 
costs to the program. We do anticipate a slight 
increase in our mill rate, but it will still remain 
the lowest in the Fox Valley as it has been for 
several years. We are still working out details 
on transportation and staffing, as well as many 
operational details.

This program is an investment in our students. 
It is about better preparing our students for 
school. It is about making a significant impact on 
the future academic success of our children. It is 
about making the Neenah Joint School District 
the best it can be.

Thank you for your support as we take on this 
new endeavor. It is sure to be exciting and im-
pactful on our children.

Dr. Mary Pfeiffer
Superintendent of Schools 

TAKING ORBIT
NHS Staff Helps Families

  Families of Neenah High School students are receiving assistance through 
a new program called, “the Orbit.” Created by Neenah High School staff 
members, the Orbit is a closet filled with personal hygiene items, clothing, school  
supplies and a limited amount of non-perishable food items. Students and families in 
need are identified by school counselors and then escorted to the closet to get items.
     Staff members at the school have donated items and the Educational Foundation of 
Neenah provided a $750 grant to help with the start up. One of the freshman seminar 

classes assisted with a collection drive to fill the 
closet.
  The Orbit has an inventory list to keep 
track of items and a request list in case a spe-
cific item or size is needed. A list of need-
ed items is available on the NJSD website at: 
 www.neenah.k12.wi.us/community/nhsorbit.cfm.
    The Orbit also welcomes monetary donations 
that are tax deductible and partnerships with local 

businesses. Individuals or businesses are invited to check the list of needs on the website 
and drop their donations, marked “Orbit” at the high school main Door #3.
     This school year there are over 70 families identified as homeless in the Neenah 
Joint School District and 31 percent of high school students are in the free or reduced 
lunch program. The Neenah-Menasha Emergency Society and several parents have also  
assisted in preparing the Orbit this fall.

The Board of Education approved an Asbestos Management plan in accordance with the Federal As-
bestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA).  A copy of the District-wide plan is on file at the 
Administration Building, 410 South Commercial Street. Inquiries about the plan should be directed to the 
Director of Facilities at (920) 751-6800, ext 201. Each school building also has a plan, which is on file in 
the principal’s office. Inquiries about a building’s plan should be directed either to the building principal or 
to the school secretary. Asbestos management activities which occurred over the past 12 months include, 
but are not limited to the following: 1) the required 6-month inspections; and 2) ongoing operations and 
maintenance projects done as necessary by certified personnel.

NJSD Asbestos Removal Report

Words From the
Superintendent

Community Benefits From Seminar Classes
    Numerous community organizations benefitted from Neenah High School freshman 
students during projects by their Freshman Seminar classes this fall.
    Organizations such as Children’s Hospital, Christine Ann Center, Fox Valley Emer-
gency Shelter, Special Olympics, Neenah-Menasha Fire Department, Neenah Animal 
Shelter and Fox Valley Humane Association all received financial assistance or supplies 
through the projects. Neenah elementary schools, assisted living facilities and local res-
idents also benefitted.
    The Freshman Seminar program is in its fourth year and was designed as a way to help 
acclimate incoming students to Neenah High School. Each class is led by a Neenah High 
School teacher and several upperclass students. One aspect of the class is to create and 
execute a community service project.
    Each of the 21 classes had a different service project and displayed them at a “Com-
munity Service Fair” at Neenah High School on Nov. 26. The fair was held in the Arm-
strong wing of the school and provided each group a way to present the details of their 
project to other students and staff. Members of local charitable community groups also 
attended the fair to show students additional volunteer opportunities that are available. 
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Neenah Students Excel on 
Advanced Placement Exams
    Neenah High School had 111 students honored for ex-
ceptional achievement on Advanced Placement exams 
during the 2013-14 school year, including five students 
who qualified for the National AP Scholar Award.
    Recent graduates Shoun Abraham, Thomas Hameister, 
Nicholas Malcore and Julia Scruton were honored as Na-
tional AP Scholars along with Evan Thomsen, who is a 
current senior.  National AP Scholars earned an average 
score of 4 or higher on a five-point scale on at least eight 
AP exams. Hameister achieved at least a four on 14 dif-
ferent exams.
    The College Board’s Advanced Placement Program 
provides academically prepared students the opportunity 
to take rigorous college-level courses while still in high 
school and to earn college credit, advanced placement, or 
both for successful performance on the AP exams. Over-
all, Neenah offers 17 College Board authorized classes to 
its students. Last year, a total of 319 Neenah students took 
548 AP exams.
    Neenah had 45 students qualify for the AP Scholar with 
Distinction Award by earning an average of at least 3.5 on 
all AP exams taken and posting scores of 3 or higher on 
five or more of these exams. Another 15 students quali-
fied for the AP Scholar with Honor Award by earning an 
average score of at least 3.25 on all AP exams taken and 
earning scores of 3 or higher on four or more of these 
exams. An additional 51 students qualified for the AP 
Scholar Award by completing three or more AP exams 
with scores of 3 or higher.

Neenah had 36 middle school girls participate in the 

 Expanding Your Horizons Conference in Madison on Nov. 8. 

The girls experienced activities to see the wide range of career 

options for women in science, engineering, and math. They 

learned about different careers and visited various workplaces to 

interact with professional women who work in these fields.

Three Neenah Students Named 
National Merit Semifinalists
  Three Neenah High School seniors have been 
selected as semifinalists for the prestigious National 
Merit Scholarship Program.

  Clara Lambrecht, Adelaide 
Zwick and Margaret Zwick all 
achieved the honor and are 
among 16,000 semifinalists 
nationwide. They will be vying 
for 7,600 National Merit Schol-
arships, which total about $33 
million. Final awards will be an-
nounced in the spring.

  Clara is the daughter of Andrew and Lynne 
Lambrecht, while Adelaide and Margaret are 
twin daughters of Kenneth Zwick and Car-
ol Hollar-Zwick. All three students have grade 
point averages over 3.98 while taking a full  
schedule of advanced placement courses. Each  
student is also involved in school music activities.

Lambrecht

Adelaide Zwick

Margaret Zwick

Spring Road Elementary 
students participated in 
a Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Math-
ematics (STEM) Family 

Night with Georgia Pacific 
staff on Nov. 13. Georgia  
Pacific provided a grant 
and organized the event, 
while also working with 

NJSD staff and arranging 
presentations. More than 
200 students and family 

members attended.

Consider Making a Donation to NJSD
    As the 2014 calendar year comes to a close, thank you to the Neenah commu-
nity for its continual financial support to the Neenah Joint School District. In 
the past 12 months, over $133,000 has been contributed through the Oshkosh 
Area Community Foundation (OACF) to provide funding and support for the 
District. These donations have provided support for individual schools, aca-
demic programs, co-curricular athletics and activities, technology, facility and 
equipment improvements and scholarships.
   Donating to NJSD is simple. A continual partnership with the OACF pro-
vides an important means for donors to make online donations via a secure 
website.  Go to: www.oshkoshareacf.org/found_neenah.cfm and click on one 
of our 23 scholarship funds or seven designated funds for more information.
    Please remember every gift matters, and every giver makes an impact on our 
students, schools and, ultimately, our community.
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Student Activities

Special Olympians Share the 
Spotlight With Boys Basketball
    It was a truly special night at the Ron Einerson Fieldhouse on Nov. 20 
as Neenah’s Special Olympics basketball team competed in primetime 
alongside the varsity boys basketball team.
    Following the boys basketball team’s annual “Meet the Rockets” scrim-
mage, the Rocket varsity players competed in a three-point shooting 
contest with Special Olympics athletes. The varsity players also assisted 
five Special Olympians in a skills competition prior to a game between 
the Special Olympics squad and a team of Neenah High School staff.

    The pep band played 
during warmups and the 
starting lineups were 
introduced in front of a 
full “Rocket Rowdys” 
student section. The stu-
dent section made signs 
for the individual Special 
Olympians and cheered 
throughout the game. 
The dance team also 
performed at halftime 

with two Special Olympians as part of the squad. The Special Olympics 
team posted a 30-21 victory and the night was capped by a last-second 
shot and the student section rushing the floor to celebrate.
    Neenah is one of a small number of Wisconsin districts to sponsor its 
own Special Olympics program. Coached by Mr. Chad Oeftger, the team 
competes in a variety of different sports throughout the year.

The varsity girls tennis team captured its third straight FVA title and 

finished as WIAA state runner-up for the fourth time in school history. 

Neenah lost to Arrowhead 5-2 in the state finals for its only loss of 

 the season, completing the year 17-1. The team is coached by 

Kelly Van Handel, who played for the Rockets from 2004-07.

Hertting Defends State Diving 
Title With Record-Setting Day
    For the third straight year, the WIAA Division 1 state diving 
champion came from the Hertting family. Hazel Hertting, a se-
nior at Neenah High School, won her second straight state title 

after her sister, Greysen, won in 2012-13. Hazel 
set a state record with a total of 576.45 for her 
11 dives.
     The state title capped an amazing season for 
Hazel, who also set meet records at the WIAA 
sectional, Fox Valley Association champion-
ships and Neenah Invite. She finished the sea-
son undefeated and signed a letter of intent to 
dive at the University of Wisconsin-Madison.

     Hazel has a 4.0 grade point average and is the daughter of Scott 
and Robin Hertting. Scott is a physics teacher at Neenah High 
School.

Neenah Well-Represented at State Honors Music Project
    Neenah was represented by 12 students at the Wisconsin School 
Music Association State Honors Music Project Oct. 30-31 at the 
Wisconsin Music Conference in Madison.
    Over 3,500 students from across the state applied for a position 
in the state honors band, choir and jazz ensembles. Neenah was  
represented in both the high school honors level for grades 10-12 
and the middle level for grades 7-9. The high school ensembles  
performed at the Overture Center on State Street.
    Performing with the high school ensembles were Jack Mulvey 
in band, John Payne in jazz and Kaley Camber, Kendall Kohlmey-
er, Shannon Overesch and Belle Gallegos in orchestra. Partici-
pating in the middle level ensembles were Kayla McGinnis and 

Rebecca Rieckmann in band and Grace Hackinson, Nathan  
Heywood, Kaylee Jepson and Mindara Krueger-Olson in orchestra.
    The Wisconsin State Honors Music Project offers talented youth 
the opportunity to rehearse and perform with nationally-known 
conductors in a professional setting. Middle Level State Honors  
students receive their music in August and meet for the first time 
the day before their fall performance. High School State Honors 
students sight-read their music at their June Summer Camp and 
also rehearse before the fall concerts.
  Neenah High School teacher and music department chair  
Kristina Stingle accompanied the students to Madison and serves as 
the state chair of the High School Honors Music Project.



    Schools in the Neenah Joint School District observed Veterans 
Day with special ceremonies and guest speakers, providing an  
invaluable learning experience for students.
    Horace Mann and Shattuck Middle Schools welcomed veterans 
representing all major military branches and conflicts back to World 

War II on Nov. 7. The 
Veterans were from 
the Wisconsin Veter-
ans Home in King and 
the Knights of Colum-
bus. Veterans from the 
Army, Navy, Air Force 
and Marines partici-
pated in the first-time 
event. The sched-
ule included veter-
ans who served in 
World War II, Korea,  
Vietnam, Iraq and 
Afghanistan.

    The group featured  
individuals who survived the Holocaust, guarded the tomb of 
the Unknown Soldier, served in the Women’s Army Corps and  
Operations Enduring Freedom, Desert Storm and Iraqi Freedom. 
About 20 veterans presented to students in social studies classes 
throughout the day at the two schools.

    Neenah High School held a first-time ceremony in Pickard  
Auditorium on Nov. 11. Veterans were honored on stage as the 
American Legion Post 33 presented the colors. The Neenah High 
School orchestra played the national anthem, the band played the 
Armed Forces Salute and the choir sang God Bless America.
     Student Evan Thomsen emceed the event and social studies 
teacher Lieutenant Colonel John Morgen addressed what it means 
to be a veteran. Art teacher Lisa Dorschner and student Ashley 
Hermans introduced a veterans display that will be in the halls of 
Neenah High School. The display will feature a variety of artwork 
by high school art students etched into metal by high school tech-
nology education students.
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Senior citizens from throughout the community enjoyed dinner and 

a musical on Oct. 16 as part of Neenah High School’s annual Senior 

Citizens Dinner Theatre. For just $7 per person, seniors were treated 

to dinner served by administrators and students in the high school 

cafeteria followed by a performance of the Fall Musical, “Footloose.”

Homecoming Has Added Purpose
     Neenah High School’s Homecoming week took on a bigger purpose 
for the second straight year as events benefitted the school’s Special 
Education Department in memory of a classmate.
   The week, dubbed the “Momentum,” took place Sept. 29-Oct. 3 
in memory of Alisha Haase, who would have been a senior this fall 
and was killed in a car accident on Aug. 30, just three days before 
the start of the school year. The event raised $1,500 in funds in Al-
isha’s memory, while also building school pride among current  
students and alumni.
    This year’s Homecoming week was a follow up to last year’s success-
ful “Comeback” week that benefitted student Zavier Sims, who was 
battling a bacterial brain infection.
  The week began with an outdoor movie as “Finding Nemo” was 
shown at dusk in the main parking lot of Neenah High School on 
Sept. 29. A “powder puff ” football game between a team of junior and 
senior girls and a female staff team was held Oct. 1. Both events raised 
money through selling concessions and passing a donation bucket.
  The annual Homecoming parade was followed by a tailgate party  
outside Rocket Stadium with proceeds going to the Momentum.  
Students conducted a “Miracle Minute” at the football game by  
passing donation buckets through the bleachers.

Local Veterans Provide Perspective to NJSD Students
A Hero’s Welcome
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Staff News

Grant Helps Train Neenah Staff 
in Youth Mental Health
   Seven individuals from the Neenah Joint School District and  
local agencies attended a week-long training in Madison to  
become certified trainers in Youth Mental Health First Aid.
   The event was part of the two-year Project AWARE grant through 
the Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration. 
The course teaches participants how to help youth who are devel-
oping a mental health problem or experiencing a mental health 
crisis. The training helps them identify, understand and respond 
to signs of mental illness and substance abuse disorders.

    NJSD counseling staff 
members Chris Chris-
tensen, Beth Altekruse 
and Jamie Lasee partic-

ipated in the training, along with middle school teacher Jason 
Fridley, downtown campus teacher Rose Unser, high school police 
liaison officer Pat Pedersen and Winnebago County Youth Mental 
Health Supervisor Tom Matczynski.
   Over the next two years, the seven individuals will train over 
250 people throughout the Neenah Joint School District and  
local community who work with youth. Community partners for 
the project are the Winnebago County Department of Human  
Services and the Neenah Police Department.
  By implementing Youth Mental Health First Aid, Neenah  
expects to see an increase in the mental health literacy of adults 
who interact with school-aged youth and increase awareness of 
mental health issues among school-aged youth.
    The overall goal of Project AWARE is to expand the commu-
nity’s capacity to increase awareness of mental health issues, 
and connect children and youth with behavioral health issues to  
needed services.

Fifth graders from Clayton Elementary held their annual “Give-

A-Kid-A-Book” community service project. Clayton families and 

staff donated 113 new books and $682. With the donated money, 

the students were able to purchase an additional 144 new books 

to donate to Salvation Army and Boys’ and Girls’ Brigade.

Thorson Promoted to Director of 
Business Services Position
    The Neenah Joint School District didn’t have to look far for its 
new Director of Business Services, selecting Director of Facilities/
Engineer Andrew Thorson for the position.

    Thorson is in his fourth year in Neenah and 
will assume his new duties on Jan. 5. Thorson  
replaces Kathy Davis, who resigned to accept a 
position in the DeForest Area School District 
and move closer to her hometown. The Board of  
Education approved Thorson’s hire on Nov. 18.
    Thorson holds a Bachelor of Science in  
Civil Engineering from Marquette University 
and a Master of Business Administration from 

Cardinal Stritch University. He will begin working to obtain a license 
in School Business Management from UW-Whitewater in January. 
He is a licensed engineer in the state of Wisconsin.

Kasper Receives Wisconsin 
“Light of Wellness” Award
  Sandy Kasper took a courageous journey on the road to  
significant lifestyle changes. After dropping over 60 pounds and  
regaining balance in her life, the Neenah Joint School District  
Administrative Assistant earned the Light of Wellness Healthy Behavior 
Award from the Wellness Council of Wisconsin.

   The Healthy Behavior Award is presented annu-
ally to one individual statewide. The award cele-
brates the accomplishments of an employee who 
has made significant lifestyle changes by incorpo-
rating healthy behaviors as a result of participation 
in their employer’s wellness program.
  Kasper, who works in the Department of  
Instructional Technology at the Adminis-
trative Building, shut herself down after  

leaving an emotionally abusive marriage. She enlisted the support 
of the Christine Ann Center and friends and began to take steps  
toward a healthy lifestyle, eventually dropping 62 pounds. She uses 
MyFitnessPal to keep track of what she eats and stays busy by  
gardening or crocheting hats for the homeless.
   To stay active, Kasper began by walking four blocks and added a 
half-block each time. She worked up to walking one hour per day and 
added short bouts of running.
  Last fall, Kasper completed the Fox Cities Half Marathon. She  
participates in the NJSD wellness programs to give an extra push to 
practicing a healthy lifestyle.
  Kasper works closely with others who have been in abusive  
relationships. Her advice: “Start slow, set small goals, don’t give up and 
find support. It’s a journey worth fighting for.”



   Clayton held a Fall Fun Run for the first time 
and used the money raised to purchase Guided 
Reading Books. These books help students ex-
pand their reading skills through increasingly 
challenging texts. Students are placed in small 
groups along with students at the same reading 
level to learn together.

    Coolidge faculty hosted a Literacy Night for 
families on Nov. 14. Approximately 200 people 
attended the event. Families were able to enjoy 
a variety of literacy activities, including activ-
ities in the areas of retelling, poetry, compre-
hension, word work, and technology. Students 
were also treated to a free book.

    Hoover first and second grade students are 
participating in a math club that meets ev-
ery Tuesday from Dec. 2 through Feb. 3 after 
school in the library. Hoover also held its fam-
ily game night on Nov. 13 in the school library 
as families came together for a night of fun and 
socializing.

    Lakeview collected 1,293 pounds of food for 
the Salvation Army. During November, Mrs. 
Alisia Myers’ fourth grade class held it’s sixth 
annual “Stuff the Turkey” event. Classrooms 
competed against each other by bringing in 
non-perishable food items and were judged on 
number of items and total weight of the items.      

  Roosevelt students continued an annual 
holiday tradition by delivering poinsettias to 
neighbors on Dec. 12. The students split into 
groups and taped paper poinsettias on doors 
of homes in the school neighborhood. After-
wards, students enjoyed hot chocolate and re-
ceived blankets from their Backyard Buddies 
partner, Theda Clark.

   The theatre technical crew earned first place 
at the Wisconsin High School Theatre Festival 
in La Crosse. The team of Tessa Ducat, Abbey 
Schwoerer, Adria Shelley, Austin Sopel and 
Bailey Boushele earned the award for their 
work with the play, “Land O’Plenty.” The en-
tire cast and crew earned an all-state award and 
Keaton Schultz collected an individual award 
for acting.

   Shattuck students have been connected to 
technology more than ever before as every stu-
dent in the school was issued a Chromebook at 
the start of the school year. The Chromebooks 
provide all students access to required educa-
tional materials needed for them to be success-
ful. The Chromebook allows student access to 
Google Apps for Education and educational 
web-based tools as well as many other useful 
sites.

  Horace Mann students participated in a 
FIRST Lego League Robotics competition in 
Appleton on Nov. 15.   The program is in its 
first year and students have had an opportunity 
to learn how to program a robot, design a team 
name and logo and participate in team chal-
lenge events. FIRST teams meet twice per week 
for practice and will be judged against several 
other schools in their end-of-season competi-
tion.

    Alliance is again collecting old holiday lights. 
There will be a collection box at school and 
families may recycle unwanted string lights, 
extension cords and other electrical cables to 
help raise money for the school. Last year’s 
project collected 4,600 pounds of unwanted 
lights and cords and $2,200 for Alliance and 
Lakeview Schools. The collection boxes will be 
in place until Jan. 13.

   For the third straight year, kindergarten  
students at Spring Road donned costumes and 
canvassed the local neighborhood for trick-
or-treating, but instead of candy, the students 
collected canned goods for St. Joseph’s Food 
Pantry. Over 500 pounds of food was collected 
and donated.

    Taft kindergarten students had Family Fun 
Day on Nov. 26. Families were invited for the 
last hour of school to read a book the students 
made about their families, parachute in the 
gym, read in the library, make a Thanksgiving 
Day project in the art room and play board 
games/puzzles in the classroom.

    Third grade students in Amy Schumacher’s 
class are participating in the Flat Bucky pro-
gram with Wisconsin Badgers football player 
Jake Keefer. A flattened version of Bucky Bad-
ger will travel with Jake throughout the year 
and the students will follow Jake’s progress 
both athletically and academically.

    Washington hosted a parent training on Dec. 
5. Parents learned helpful suggestions for man-
aging their child’s behavior at home in the areas 
of following directions and bedtime routines. 
Washington also has Child Find Screening 
days coming up on  Jan. 9, Feb. 5 and March 
6.  Fill out a request form on the NJSD website.

    Students at Wilson and Taft had the opportu-
nity to learn about the Farm to School message 
through tasting apples and other locally grown 
produce. Todd Hansen of Apple Blossom Acres 
donated apples and helped educate students 
about apples. Representatives from the Win-
nebago Farm to School Program also spoke 
about the importance of local foods.
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Upcoming Events
December
23................Early Dismissal - All Levels (Professional Learning Day)
24-Jan. 4......No School - Winter Recess
January
9..................Child Find Screening (Washington School)
14-15...........High School Final Exams
16................No School - High School
16................Early Dismissal - Grades K-8 (End of Quarter)
17................NHS “Cotton Club” Jazz Dinner, 6 p.m. (Cafeteria)
30................Early Dismissal - All Levels (Professional Learning Day)
February
5..................Child Find Screening (Washington School)
5..................Horace Mann Band Concert, 7:30 p.m. (Gymnasium)
5-6...............NHS Drama, “Unspoken for Time,” 7 p.m. (Pickard Aud.)

7..................NHS Drama, “Unspoken for Time,” 2 & 7 p.m. (Pickard)
10................Shattuck Band Concert, 7:30 p.m. (OJ Gymnasium)
12................NHS Band Concert, 7:30 p.m. (Pickard Auditorium)
13................WIAA Diving Sectional, 5:30 p.m. (NHS Pool)
14................WIAA Wrestling Regional, 10 a.m. (Fieldhouse)
14................WIAA Swimming Sectional, Noon (NHS Pool)
17................NJSD String Festival, 7 p.m. (Pickard Auditorium)
20................Early Dismissal - All Levels (Professional Learning Day)
24................NJSD Choral Festival (Grades 6-12), 7 p.m. (Pickard)
25................Parent-Teacher Conferences, Grades 6-12, 4-8 p.m.
26................Early Dismissal - All Levels (Parent-Teacher Conferences)
26................Parent-Teacher Conferences, All Levels, 12:30-8 p.m.
27................No School - All Levels (Parent-Teacher Conferences)
27................Parent-Teacher Conferences, Grades K-5, 7:45-11:45 a.m.

Board of Education meetings are typically held 
the first and third Tuesdays of every month

 at 6 p.m. at the District Administrative Building 
at 410 S. Commercial St.

(Check the NJSD website for complete schedule)


